
Community Affairs Board Meeting #8: MINUTES
LAST MEETING of Fall Quarter!
December 5, 2006
HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!

Announcements/Speakers:
ß Academic Affairs Board
The Academic Affairs Board is making goodie bags for finals to pass out to
students. CAB will be helping them assemble them tonight. They will be passed
out in the 4 different locations tomorrow and they need volunteers to help do that!
ß Habitat for Humanity
Habitat for Humanity is looking for volunteers that will be here over the winter
break.  They are working on December 13, 15, 18, 19, 20, 21, and 22 as well as
January 3, 5, 6, 10, 12, 13, 17,19, 24, 26, 27, 31They need both skilled and
unskilled volunteers on any day, so if interested please e-mail
volunteer@sbhabitat.org with multiple days you are willing to work. Work days
are from 9am to 4pm but they can do shifts from 9-1 and 12-4. Visit their website
at http://sbhabitatforhumanity.org/volunteer.thm for more information.
ß Blanket Drive
Kristianne Meisels is collecting money to buy blankets for the homeless people of
IV to help them prepare for the colder weather. She will be donating the blankets
next Wednesday, December 13 if any one would like to help distribute them. You
can find out more information about the project on facebook or e-mail her at
kmeiseles@umail.ucsb.edu to find out how to help and where to donate!
ß Karmesse
El Camino School is holding their annual Kermesse this Thursday, December 7.
It provides parents an opportunity to get together, see the school and get
involved. They are looking for volunteers to bring food, set up/decorate, serve
food, clean up, and call restaurants for donations. If interested in helping please
contact Lizzie Vitello at lvitello@goleta.k12.ca.us or 805-692-5574

Upcoming Events:
One Time Events:

Goleta Valley Beautiful
What? GVB is hard at work, making this community a better place by expanding
our urban forest with beautiful green trees. Volunteers needed!  Please come out
this weekend and plant some trees for our planet!! Wear comfortable shoes. If
you can’t make it this weekend...GVB HOSTS TREE PLANTING EVERY
SATURDAY! Email gvbvolunteer@gmail.com to schedule a date.
When? Saturday, December 9, 9AM to NOON
Where? EAB meets at Bagel Café at 9am and bikes over
San Marcos High School
4750 Hollister Ave. (Corner of Hollister and Turnpike)



HOW TO GET THERE:  Take Highway 101 South (from UCSB/IV), Exit
Turnpike, Turn Left at light onto Turnpike (towards the ocean), San Marcos HS is
on the left, Enter large parking lot near tennis courts, Continue into lot near
baseball fields
Look for BIG WHITE  truck
LOST? Call 805-252-1952

MDA’s Fill The Boot
What? The Muscular Dystrophy Association and the local Fire Fighters will be
joining together to raise money for local families and individuals living with
neuromuscular diseases. On Saturday, the Fire Fighters will turn the
intersections of various cities participating into voluntary toll roads so motorists
can help “Fill the Boot.” On Sunday, a Fire Fighter will be held for ransom until
$25,000 is raised, If interested contact Allie Diaz at adiaz@mdausa.org or Ellie
Stone at elissastone@umail.ucsb.edu.
When? From 9am – 3pm on Saturday, December 9 and Sunday, December 10
Where? Meet at the CAB office and we’ll ride over together

United Boys and Girls Club Winter Wonderland
What? Santa Barbara and the Boys and Girls Club will be celebrating winter with
Ice Skating! Volunteers are asked to come out and help at the event! Here’s how
you can help: Come and ice skate for 1 hour for $10 and a portion of the fees will
be donated to the Boys and Girls Club OR sign up to sell tickets from either 2-5
or 5-8. If interested contact James at jamest@as.ucsb.edu
When? Saturday, December 9 from 2-8pm
Where? Earl Warren Showgrounds

Santa Barbara International Film Festival
What? Each year the Santa Barbara International Film Festival brings together a
dedicated team of volunteers to help ensure Festival patrons and guests have
the best film-going experience possible. They will begin reviewing volunteer
applications for the 2007 Film Festival in December 2006. Volunteers ideally
commit to several multiple-hour shifts during the 11 days of the Festival. In
exchange, they become a vital member of the Santa Barbara Film Festival
family, getting a chance to see some unique films and gain an exclusive hands-
on, behind the scenes glimpse of the Film Festival in action. Approximately 400
full and part-time volunteers will be needed for the 2007 Festival. Volunteers do
everything from helping with films, panel discussions, and special events, to
taking tickets, helping with theatre operations, and doing office work.  If you wish
to volunteer for the 2007 Film Festival you must complete an online sign-up form,
and attend an orientation meetings. Please contact Atma Cornelius at
atma@sbfilmfestival.org or (805) 963-0023 x.228
When and Where? Festival: January 25 – February 4
Orientation Meetings:



#1 Saturday, December 9 at 11 am #2 Sunday, December 17
at 2pm
Riveira Theatre SBCC Business Communication
Center
2044 Alamdea Padre Serra SBCC (West Campus)
Santa Barbara, CA 93103 721 Cliff Drive

Santa Barbara, CA 93109
Trick or Can
What? As another push to get m ore cans for our 100K Canned Food Drive, we
will be hosting Trick or Can! Come out to Anisquo Park in HALLOWEEN
COSTUMES to go door to door collecting cans! Contact Britney Weinberg-Lynn
to sign up at britwl@umail.ucsb.edu or 925-285-9699
When? Postponed till Winter quarter! Sign up if interested!

Opportunities to Volunteer on a Regular Basis: WILL RETURN AFTER BREAK!

Ongoing CAB Projects:

UCSB Campus Wide Food Drive
What? Canned food drive to feed SB still in the planning stages! Your input is
requested!
Talk to Britney or Kelsey after the meeting!

Children: Kelsey South (kels@umail.ucsb.edu)

Boys and Girls Club: WILL MEET THIS WEEK!
What? Volunteers will tutor and spend time with kids at the Boys and Girls Club
downtown! Rides can be provided! Contact Madeline Kokosinski at
mkokosinski@umail.ucsb.edu for more info.
Where? Meet at the Campbell Hall bus loop
When? Wednesdays at 3:00

Transition House: WILL BEGIN NEXT QUARTER!
What? Volunteers will spend time with after-school program kids and help them
with homework, etc. If interested contact cab@as.ucsb.edu

Senior Citizens: Allysen Mahaffey (allysen_mahaffey@umail.ucsb.edu)

Animals: Adrienne Lawrence (adrienne_Lawrence@umail.ucsb.edu)
               Stephanie Thompson (sthompson@umail.ucsb.edu)

Tutoring:

Family Literacy Program



What? Tutor program for elementary school children. Volunteers will read to the
child, and have them read to you! Contact Nancy Thuavanuti at
Thuavanuti@umail.ucsb.edu or Christina Fulcher at Fulch747@aol.com or Lizzy
Lalanne at elalanne@umail.ucsb.edu for more info!
When? You work out the schedule with the family, you give1 hour a week.

Advancing College Transitions
What? Volunteers will mentor first generation college students, you will attend
events to get to know your student, go on trips to different college campuses, as
well as SAT prep sessions. Contact Stephanie Romero,
sjromero@umail.ucsb.edu or Kristie Summers, knsummers@umail.ucsb.edu for
more info!

Hunger/Homeless: Stephanie Romero (sjromero@umail.ucsb.edu)

Breakfast Club: WILL NOT MEET THIS WEEK! SEE YOU NEXT QUARTER!!
What? Volunteers will help displaced members of the community. Hang out in the
park and distribute bagels and juice to less fortunate members of our community.
Contact Stephanie Romero at sjromero@umail.ucsb.edu for more info!
Where? Meet in front of St. Mark’s Church Wednesday
When? 8-9 am

Environment: John O’Neill (theviper22@umail.ucsb.edu)


